
Walker Road / Murray Boulevard  
Improvement Project 

 

PROJECT FACT SHEET 
 

• Project Location:  
Intersection of Walker Road and Murray Boulevard 

• Roadway Information: 
o Walker Road:  

 Street Classification: Arterial 
 Posted Speed: 35* and 45 mph (speed limit will not change) 
 Design Speed: 35* and 45 mph 
 Daily Traffic Volumes: 25,000 vehicles/day 

o Murray Boulevard: 
 Street Classification: Arterial 
 Posted Speed: 45 mph (speed limit will not change) 
 Design Speed: 45 mph 
 Daily Traffic Volumes: 27,000 vehicles/day 

• Project Goals:  
o Consistent roadway cross-section throughout corridor 
o Improve bridges (2) and culverts (2) 
o Improve safety for all travel modes  
o Design with the future development of the area in mind  

• Project Funding/Budget: Funded through a combinations of phase 3d of the 
County’s Major Streets Transportation Improvement Program (MSTIP) and Traffic 
Development Taxes (TDT). Project budget is $14.1 million for engineering design, 
right-of-way acquisition, and construction. 

• Project Schedule:   
o Final roadway design: thru Spring 2017 
o Right-of-Way acquisition: thru Fall 2017 
o Construction: Spring 2018 thru Fall 2019 

 
* Walker Road was shown at the open house meeting as having a 45 mph posted speed limit which was in correct. West of Murray Blvd, the posted 
is 45 mph, while east of Murray Blvd the posted speed is 35 mph.  This handout has since been updated with the correct posted speed limits 

 
For more information regarding this project, please contact: 

Matthew Costigan, Sr. Project Manager (503) 846-7825 or 
matthew_costigan@co.washington.or.us 


